Hudson’s 1890s railroad station turns up as Bolton home
By Rosemary Rimkus
Thursday, March 16, 2006 (Hudson Sun)

A Hudson resident’s search for the original location of the former South Bolton railroad station (circa 1890) in the western corner of Hudson, resulted in the discovery of the former station, moved, renovated and enlarged, a "stone’s throw away" in Bolton. 

	


    Hudson resident Michael Volk told of his historic search for the original location of the former South Bolton Railroad Station (circa 1890) of the Central Mass Railroad, at the meeting of the Hudson Historical Society, Tuesday, Feb. 28 at First Federated Church. 

	


    At the meeting, Society member John Correa supplied him with up-to-date pictures of the moved and renovated station, which is now a two-story white house in South Bolton. 

	


    According to Hudson resident Dorothy (Lee) Belseth, the station was moved "a stone’s throw away" from its original location on Old Central Street in Hudson to its present Bolton location, by her father, the late Christian Lee, about 60 years ago. 

	


    "I remember the day (about 1943 or 1944) when it was moved," said Belseth, "on a flat-bed truck." She said her father had already prepared the cement foundation on which it was placed. The late Walter Whitcomb, a Bolton builder, assisted her father in renovating and enlarging the building. 

	


    "The three ticket windows (in the front) were incorporated into the new building," she added. It was the Lee family home for many years. 

	


    The house is located at 484 South Bolton Road, Bolton, and has been owned and occupied by Paul and Gina Marino for six years. 

	


    Volk, a Raytheon engineer, said in his search for the original location of the station, once a stop on the Central Mass. Railroad line of the Boston & Maine Railroad, he narrowed it down to a triangle touching the corners of Hudson, Bolton and Berlin. 

	


    With his daughter, Kathryn, 11, Volk, a member of the Hudson Historical Society, explored the property on foot. In the far west corner of Hudson, off Central Street, they located concrete piers and a tree that matched the tree in old photos of the station.The pair presented a power-point show on their search, at the Hudson Historical Society meeting, complete with old pictures and aerial maps. 

	


    Volk, a Hudson resident for 18 years, and a railroad buff, said he first heard of the station about 10 years ago, but "got serious" about finding it early in 2005. Volk said he pursued it "like a mystery story, and there were several red herrings,"including one resident claiming that his home was the former station.In addition to the assistance of his daughter, he said he was grateful for the support of Ernie Beland of Central Street who supplied him with photos of the old station; also to Ray Schoop of Marlborough, trolley enthusiast who supplied him with local railroad history, his fellow buff, pilot Nels Anderson ofFramingham, who took aerial photos of the area, and John Correa, who supplied photos of the house that was once the station. 

[image: image1.jpg]



